From: Pat Kenney-Moore

To: Sen.MichaelDembrow@oregonlegislatrue.gov
Cc: SENR Exhibits

Subject: -5 amendment to HB 4031

Date: Friday, February 23, 2018 10:45:46 AM

Dear Senator Dembrow,

I am frustrated to hear that yet another attempt to circumvent the land use planning process has
been introduced as a -5 amendment to HB 4031. The Lanphere family purchased land in the
rural reserve knowing full well that it was not zoned for commercial or industrial uses and
made several attempts to change the zoning - all of which have been opposed by a number of
constituencies. This feels like an end run around those of us who live in this area and a
continuing encroachment on the urban growth boundary. The traffic issues in the area around
the Boone Bridge are already at capacity, and adding Lanphere's car lot to the mix will only
make things worse. | am particularly angry that corporations feel like they can tack an
amendment on to a bill as a quick solution that completely leaves out the concerns of the
people most impacted. This is a sneaky run around and | hope you will block this from
moving forward.

Thank you for your consideration of the residents of the area affected.

Pat Kenney-Moore
24979 NE Prairie View Drive
Aurora, Oregon 98002
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